
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
33-1988                                     August 30, 1988 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Tuesday, August 30, 1988, at 10:10 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Dr. James E. Cronin 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn 
                        Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner 
                        Mrs. Vicki Rafel 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
               Absent:  Mr. Chan Park 
 
       Others Present:  Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
                         Acting in the Absence of the Superintendent 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 460-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-35 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1988-35 be dismissed as moot because 
the superintendent had granted the transfer request. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 461-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-17 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. Praisner, Mrs. Rafel, 
and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; Mrs. DiFonzo, Mr. Ewing, 
and Mr. Goldensohn voting in the negative: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-17 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 462-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-19 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-19 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 463-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-20 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. DiFonzo, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. 
Praisner, Mrs. Rafel, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; 



Mr. Goldensohn voting in the negative: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-20 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 464-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-27 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-27 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 465-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-28 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. DiFonzo, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. 
Praisner, Mrs. Rafel, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; 
Mr. Goldensohn voting in the negative: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-28 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 466-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-30 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-30 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 467-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-29 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-29 (student 
transfer). 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 468-88   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-26 
 
On motion of Dr. Cronin seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education affirm the decision of the 
superintendent and deny the appeal in BOE Appeal No. 1988-26 (student 
transfer). 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 



 
The president adjourned the meeting at 10:15 p.m. 
 
                        ---------------------------------------- 
                             PRESIDENT 
 
                        ---------------------------------------- 
                             SECRETARY 
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